Chairman Larry Morse called the regular meeting of the Board to order at 8:00 p.m. Trustees Larry Morse, Mark Reed, Trustee John McMahan, and Fiscal Officer Marie Rohrbaugh were also present. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Chairman Larry Morse moved to approve the minutes as presented of the Board's regular meeting held on January 18, 2022, second by Trustee John McMahan, 3 ayes, motion carried.

NAD: Written report submitted. Trustee John McMahan reported 300 COVID related calls in last month.

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR: Written report submitted. The Zoning Administrator reported the Sheriff's department will assist the County Prosecutor with serving papers to David Gentry. The Prosecutor continued and reset the next hearing for David Gentry on April 1, 2022 at 8:30 a.m.

ZONING COMMISSION: No Report. Next scheduled meeting is February 21, 2022 at 7:30 p.m. at the TTAB.

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS: No report.

TRUMBULL TOWNSHIP FIRE AND RESCUE:

No report. Chairman Larry Morse stated written reports are requested if no one from a department is in attendance.

ROAD AND BRIDGE: Chairman Larry Morse reported the road crew has been starting around 2 or 3 a.m. to remove snow, the #1 international truck's plow has frame and bumper issues, and the #2 international truck needs headlights, road crew will work with these issues through this winter.

OLD BUSINESS: Chairman Larry Morse reported Light installations are complete. Chairman Larry Morse stated he will talk with Dave Castrilla regarding how to utilize the remainder fixtures and lights. The Board discussed the old fixtures and lights having zero value. Chairman Larry Morse moved to scrap the used fixtures and lights, seconded Trustee Mark Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried. Chairman Larry Morse re-stated the no smoking law in buildings & vehicles. The Chairman inquired if Ron Folsom would continue scheduling the hall rentals, he declined. The Chairman stated he will schedule the hall rentals. The Board agreed the cost of the hall rentals will remain the same and rentals will start March 1, 2022. The Chairman reported water in the Fire Department due to issues with the gutters and will address options when the weather breaks. Trustee John McMahan reported on concerns regarding Cemetery fixing and/or replacing stones, trees needing trimmed and/or removed, clean up of Riverdale Cemetery, and a functional sign at the park.

NEW BUSINESS:

Fiscal Officers Report: The Fiscal Officers' financial reports and document reflecting timely payment of Township bills were reviewed. Chairman Larry Morse moved to approve the Fiscal Officer's financial reports, seconded by Trustee Mark Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried.

The Chairman opened the floor for comments from others in attendance who desired to speak. Mrs. Knauff inquired on a township Spring Cleanup and the pile of tires attracting mosquitoes.

Chairman Larry Morse moved to adjourn the regular meeting, seconded by Trustee Mark Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried.

7. McMihn 1tt 2-16-22

2-16-22